DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – December 13, 2007

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, December 13, 2007, at approximately 6:30 pm by Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  James Beard, Douglas Bennett, Vennia Butts, Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, Ellen Douglas, Lauri Duesler, Chuck Goodlet, Ray Phelps, and April Pieper.  Those absent were:  Shelly Hendricks and Kim Shepherd.

ORDER # 08-058 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Pam Carter to adopt the agenda.  

ORDER # 08-059 – APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the minutes of the November regular meeting.

ORDER # 08-060 - MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by April Pieper to approve the October 2007 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo account, as well as the October Instructional Funds report.  Mr. Dennison will communicate the correct spelling of one of the accounts to the school bookkeeper.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – The following were recognized as visitors at the December meeting:  Dianne Cottrell, Michelle Kessler, Chris Rose, and Shelia Wilkinson.

ORDER # 08-061 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF OCTOBER MINUTES – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the October meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 08-062 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the September 2007 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo accounts, as well as the September Instructional Funds report.  

ORDER # 08-063 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF REQUEST FOR PROJECT GRADUATION FUNDING – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the November meeting decision to approve $1000 funding for Project Graduation.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – There was no report at this meeting.

CATS RESULTS / KPR ANALYSIS – Several department representatives were present to discuss their department’s CATS results and analysis.

· The English/Language Arts department’s motto is “working smarter, not harder.”  A powerpoint presentation by Michelle Kessler also outlined the great job the English department has done adjusting to changes from the Kentucky Department of Education.

· Chris Rose, Foreign Language Department, presented a powerpoint and an interesting video clip outlining the challenges of speaking another language.

· The Arts and Humanities presentation included data and ideas for increasing the already great score of 92.65, such as rotating teachers every 9 weeks, more outside arts experiences, and a program for ESS and Night School.  Thank you to Mrs. Cottrell for the presentation.

· Shelia Wilkinson’s powerpoint presentation on behalf of the Math Department demonstrated increases and decreases, as well as the use of the CPS (classroom performance system).

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The Choir held their annual Christmas Concert.

· The basketball teams have been doing a great job!

· The Marching Band participated in the Governor’s Inaugural Parade in Frankfort, and has been invited to the Washington DC Memorial Day Parade.

· The Y-Club did an outstanding job at KYA and Grafton Sizemore was elected Governor for next year’s assembly.

· The dance team performed for the first time this year at a basketball game.

· JROTC underwent the triannual review from Cadet Command and passed with flying colors (score of 96/100).

There was no new business.

ORDER # 08-064 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Douglas Bennett to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

